From: Chambers - Hatcher J < Chambers. Hatcher. J@fwc.gov.au>

Sent: Friday, December 1, 2023 4:25 PM

To: Kyle Scott < Kyle. Scott@ablawyers.com.au>

Cc: Claudia Simmons < Claudia.Simmons@Ablawyers.com.au>; Awards < Awards@fwc.gov.au>

Subject: RE: C2019/5259 - Review of certain C14 rates in modern awards

OFFICIAL

Dear Mr Scott.

The President will grant the extension sought. ABI and NSWBC's material in reply is now due by **5:00** pm (AEDT) on Tuesday, 5 December 2023.

Edrea Venal Associate to Justice Hatcher, President



T (02) 9308 1812

E chambers.hatcher.j@fwc.gov.au

Level 11, Terrace Tower, 80 William Street, EAST SYDNEY NSW 2011 www.fwc.gov.au

My working days are Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday.

The Fair Work Commission acknowledges that our business is conducted on the traditional lands of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people. We acknowledge their continuing connection to country and pay our respects to their Elders past, present and emerging.

This email was sent from Gadigal Country.

From: Kyle Scott < Kyle.Scott@ablawyers.com.au >

Sent: Friday, December 1, 2023 3:57 PM

To: Chambers - Hatcher J < Cc: Claudia Simmons < Claudia.Simmons@Ablawyers.com.au>

Subject: C2019/5259 - Review of certain C14 rates in modern awards

Importance: High

Dear Associate

C2019/5259 - Review of certain C14 rates in modern awards

We refer to the above matter, and to the Statement dated 22 September 2023 which required parties to file reply submissions in this matter by no later than today, 1 December 2023.

We will unfortunately not be in a position to file reply submissions by the end of today. Our clients (ABI and NSWBC) have an interest in approximately 40 of the awards falling within the scope of this matter, and so there is a considerable number of submissions from other parties that our clients wish to respond to. While our reply submissions are well advanced, unfortunately despite our best endeavours we will require a short period of additional time to finalise the submissions.

We anticipate being in a position to file our reply submissions by Tuesday next week, 5 December 2023. In the circumstances, we respectfully request a short extension of time in which to file these reply submissions.

We do not anticipate this short delay to have any material impact on the conduct of the matter or the hearing listed for 18-19 December 2023.

We also apologise for the lateness of this request (we had hoped to be able to file the submissions by today).

Yours sincerely

Kyle Scott

Director Australian Business Lawyers & Advisors

Suite 402, Level 4 Watt Street Commercial Centre 45 Watt Street, Newcastle NSW 2300 Dir: 02 9466 4088 | Mob: 0422 286 133

Tel: 1300 565 846 | Web: ablawyers.com.au | in: LinkedIn



Experts make things simple

WORKPLACE & EMPLOYMENT

Workplace Relations and Employment Law Team of the Year

2021 | 2019 | 2018 | 2016

